Citywest & Saggart Community National School

Fortunestown Lane, Citywest Dublin 24

Principal: Mike Byrne

Deputy Principal: Orla Doherty



Pobalscoil Náisiúnta Iarthar na Cathrach & Theach Sagard

Lána Bhaile Uí Fhoirtcheirn, Iarthar Na Cathrach, Baile Átha Cliath 24

Príomhoide: Maidhc O' Broin Leas-Phríomhoide: Orla Uí Dochartaigh

Board of Management Meeting Minutes

<u>Venue:</u> Virtual Meeting

<u>Date of meeting:</u> 17th June 2021

ITEM	DETAILS
General items	 Projected enrolment for September will be 456. We have filled all places for junior infants for 2020/2021 and an induction meeting for infant parents was held on 9th June. The children also visited the school on 8th June to see the classrooms. Attendance for the current year was at 92.6%
Teaching and Learning	 RSE and Stay safe – As per our obligations, the SPHE and RSE programmes have been completed this term to fulfil the schools obligations in relation to child protection. We did not have any children opting out of this. The 4th class and 6th class sensitive lessons were also delivered. As part of our PE and active week, the children will be engaging in a 'Walk to Tokyo' challenge. They will work together on building up activity minutes over a week and a half. We had a very successful intercultural week. Children did projects on their own and others cultures, religions and backgrounds. We also had a national dress day. The children engaged in school Fun days in lieu of school tours Our assemblies have been continuing and the final celebration assembly will finish off the year on 25th June. As part of our Creative schools project, the children have all had an opportunity to engage in many creative activities with external providers. We received these workshops to the value of €5,000 from the Arts council.
Policy Development	The annual Child Stafeguarding checklist was completed. The mainstreaming, transitions and Administration of Medication policies were ratified by the board of management and will be made available on the school website.
Acknowledgements	The board wishes to acknowledge the efforts by school management and staff for the continued learning of the children in CSCNS. The school have been extremely supportive and helpful in a time that has been extremely difficult for everyone. The board wishes Sarah Glynn, Matthew O Sullivan, Danielle Mulhere all the best as they move on.